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grooming each other, you know that their nimble fingers don’t just remove flecks 

of dry skin or the occasional parasite. The act of grooming—that intense focus 

and touch that takes place between the monkeys—solidifies their position in the 

troop. While it’s true that injuries to digits are not uncommon in nature, the AWA 

makes it very clear that when these animals are held in captivity, the expectation 

is that harm through human error must be avoided. 

 

The suffering that these baboons are likely experiencing because of TBRI’s 

negligence cannot be ignored, despite the assertion by institutional official Dr. 

Joanne Turner that there was no “significant impact” to the maimed baboons. We 

urge you to fulfill your office’s mandate to “[e]nsure the humane treatment of 

animals covered by the Animal Welfare Act” and take appropriate action against 

the institute. If it’s incapable of providing adequate housing for these baboons 

during a winter storm, it shouldn’t be allowed to keep animals at all. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter. I would appreciate the 

opportunity to discuss it further, and I’ll follow up with you in the coming weeks. 

In the meantime, you can e-mail me at LisaJE@peta.org with any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Dr. Lisa Jones-Engel, Ph.D. 

Senior Science Advisor, Primate Experimentation 

Laboratory Investigations Department 
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